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ICAO Integrated 
Aeronaut ical Package 
 
ICAO has established standards and 
recommended practices which regulate 
the provision of aeronautical data by the 
contracting states. With Annex 15, 
Amendment 37, ICAO is going to intro-
duce Aerodrome Mapping Data in order 
to follow the demand of aviation for 
Aerodrome Mapping Databases 
(AMDBs). 
 
The eSDO.wiz@rd - the “Static Data 
Operations Wiz@rd” - has been 
extended in order to support AMDBs. 

Introduct ion 
 
An AMDB is a Geographic Information 
System (GIS) based representation 
describing the topography of an airport. 
The geometry of aerodrome features is 
modelled by points, lines and polygons. 
Additional information characterising the 
features and their functions is stored as 
attributes. Examples of attributes are 
name or identifier, quality parameters 
and surface type. Vertical information, 
height and elevation, is also stored in the 
form of attributes for some features. 

Aerodrome mapping data is provided for 
the following feature classes: 
 
� Runways 
� Helipads 
� Taxiways 
� Aprons 
� Vertical structures 
� Construction areas 
� Water 
� Hotspots 
� Aerodrome surface lighting 

(optional)  
� Quality data 

These feature classes are subdivided into 
33 separate feature types. For instance, 
the feature class “taxiways” is composed 
of the featuretypes taxiway element, 
taxiway shoulder, taxiway guidance line, 
taxiway intersection marking, taxiway 
holding position and frequency area. 

AMDB Generat ion 
 
In most cases electronic aerodrome data 
is already available, for instance in the 
form of engineering plans like CAD data. 
As AMDBs follow the defined data struc-
ture according to the RTCA/EUROCAE 
Standards DO-272B/ED-99B and DO-
291A/ED-119A, existing data can usually 
only be used as the basis of the data set. 
It needs to be converted to an AMDB, 
which is compliant with these standards. 
In doing so, it has to be ensured that the 
AMDB meets the requirements of 
RTCA/EUROCAE standards as well as of 
those of ICAO, especially the data quality 
requirements (accuracy, resolution and 
integrity) and the electronic data chain. 
 
An effective method for acquisition of 
missing data elements or new data is 
photogrammetry, which is a remote 
sensing technology, in which geometric 
properties about objects are determined in 
form of coordinates from photographic 
images. 

 

 



For AMDB generation aerial images or 
high resolution satellite images with a 
spatial resolution of 1 m and less are 
suitable. Special geometrically corrected 
and geo-referenced imagery allows the 
digitising of two-dimensional aerodrome 
mapping data. For AMDBs with elevation 
and height values, a special photogram-
metry software is required for the 
determination of three-dimensional 
coordinates. 

Data Storage 
 
The eSDO.wiz@rd allows the storage, 
maintenance, management, and 
visualisation of AMDBs. 
 
The database is a physical implemen-
tation of the Aeronautical Information 
Conceptual Model (AICM). In order to be 
compliant with the RTCA/EUROCAE 
Documents DO-272B/ED-99B and DO-
291A/ED-119A, Avitech has extended 
the AICM model with additional AMDB 
attributes, which are not part of the 
original AICM model. 
 
The AICM/AIXM 5.1 based AMDB can be 
used with a full AIXM 5.1 solution or in 
conjunction with an AIXM 4.5 solution. 
 
The database is fully temporal, that 
means it is able to handle the current 
version of the data together with the past 
and future versions and display a 
complete history of all changes. 

Data Import/Export  
 
The eSDO.wiz@rd provides compre-
hensive tools to import data from various 
formats avoiding the need for manual 
retyping. Once approved and stored, the 
data can be made available by ac-
cessing them from the various 
applications or by exporting them. 
 
The Aeronautical Information Exchange 
Model format (AIXM 5.1) and ESRI 
Shapefile format are used as AMDB im-
port and export formats. The ESRI 
Shapefile format is a popular GIS format 
used for AMDB generation, editing, 
processing and visualisation. 

Applicat ions 
 
AMDBs can be used for a variety of 
operations. Their intended use is prima-
rily improving the user’s situational 
awareness and supporting pilots and air 
traffic controllers in surface navigation 

and flight operations, and as a result, 
increasing safety and operational effi-
ciency. Examples of AMDB applications 
are position and route awareness for navi-
gation support and traffic awareness to 
perform conflict and runway incursion 
detection and alerting. 
 
In addition to this, further applications 
such as aerodrome management and 
vehicle operations benefit from AMDBs. 
 
Stored in the eSDO.wiz@rd, AMDBs can 
function as the data bases for the 
following Avitech products: 
 
� eMAP.wiz@rd: For the creation and 

maintenance of aerodrome charts 
extensive and detailed information  
of the airport is required and can be 
obtained from an AMDB. Examples 
of such aerodrome charts are the 
ICAO Aerodrome/Heliport Chart, the 
ICAO Aerodrome Ground Movement 
Chart and the ICAO Aircraft Par-
king/Docking Chart. 

 
 

 
 
� AviSuite: In Avitech’s aeronautical 

data and message handling solution 
and system for NOTAM creation, the 
AMDB allows the graphical depiction 
of the aerodrome and therefore, 
digital NOTAMs can be linked to 
specific aerodrome features. A Pre-
Flight Information Bulletin with the 
visualisation of the NOTAM (e.g. a 
closed runway) can be generated as 
a result. 

 
Furthermore, the eSDO.wiz@rd functions 
as a management and maintenance tool 
and AMDBs can be exported for the use 
in external systems. 
 

Conformance Statement  
 
The current database conforms to AIXM 
5.1 and is always ready for its successor 
editions in the future. 
 
The AMDB part is compliant with 
RTCA/EUROCAE AMDB Standards DO-
272B/ED-99B (User Requirements), and 
DO-291A/ED-119A (Interchange 
Standards). 
 
DO-272B/ED-99B represents the con-
ceptual level and provides minimum re-
quirements and reference material. The 
structure of AMDBs is described and 
AMDB features and their attributes are 
specified in this document. 
 
DO-291A/ED-119A specifies the require-
ments for data interchange between data 
originators, data integrators and system 
designers and serves as a basis for im-
plementing a physical interchange 
format. 
 

Avitech GmbH Avitech s.r.o. Avitech GmbH 

Bahnhofplatz 1 Prievozská 4 Strahlenberger Weg 6 
88045 Friedrichshafen / Germany 82109 Bratislava / Slovakia 60599 Frankfurt a. M. / Germany 
Phone: +49 (0) 7541 282-0 Phone: +421 (2) 5564-2801 Phone: +49 (0) 69 60 60 98 94 
Fax:     +49 (0) 7541 282-199 Fax:     + 421 (2) 5564-2803 Fax:      +49 (0) 69 89 99 03 01 
 

www.avitech.aero www.eaip.info marketing@avitech-ag.com  12
/1

2 


